
Term 3 / Week 9  
Thursday 19th September 

Miranda Public School 

KOOKABURRA GAZETTE 

 

CALENDAR 

Zone Athletics Day — Friday 

20th September 

Bonnie Vale Excursion K-2 

Wednesday 25th September 

Illawarra Fly Treetops Stage 3 

Excursion — Wednesday 25th 

September 

PSSA Season 3 begins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Message  

 

Dear Parents,     

A special Thank You to all of the Grandparents, Grand friends and parents that 

joined us on Tuesday to celebrate Grandparents Day. It was wonderful to see so 

many people support the day, despite the unfortunate weather conditions. 

Congratulations to all our wonderful students who performed on the day. 

Thank You also to Jazmine Pinochi, for donating the lovely cupcakes for our  

Grandparent’s Morning Tea. 

Special Thanks to our teachers: Mrs. Cairnduff, Mrs. Wilkins, Mr. Wooley and Mrs. 

Holt for their organisation of the event. 

Parent Survey 

Just a reminder if you haven’t already had an opportunity to do so, we encourage 

all parents to complete our survey on student engagement. 

 Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are very 

much appreciated. 

The survey asks parents and carers questions about different factors that impact on 

student engagement and wellbeing. The survey will help our school understand 

parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school. These 

include communication between parents/ carers and staff, activities and practices at 

home and parent and carer views on the school’s support of learning and  

behaviour. The valuable feedback will help our school make practical  

improvements.  

To access the survey for our school please go to http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/

miranda 

 

ICAS Competitions 

A reminder that the final ICAS competitions took place this week. 

Thank You to Mr Williams for co-ordinating and running the 2019 competitions. 

 

file:///C:/Users/nrollings/Documents/Custom Office Templates
file:///C:/Users/nrollings/Documents/Custom Office Templates


2 

 

 

  

Have your say about before and after school care 

 The availability of Before and After school places for Miranda Public Schools students at our local Miranda 

Council OOSH has been limited  over the past 2 years and many working parents have had difficulty finding  

available care places. 

I am also aware that many Kindergarten students zoned for our local Miranda Public School area, have had to 

seek placement at non – local schools, purely because parents can be assured of before and after school care 

at these schools. 

Over the past 12mths I have been in contact with Sutherland Shire children’s services about establishing an 

OOSH on our school grounds for our Miranda students. This process is very involved and involves ongoing  

negotiation between the Department of Education and Sutherland Shire Council. 

The Government is committed to meeting the demand for Before and After school care. To meet this  

commitment they need better information about the types of services required to enable planning and support 

school providers. 

Please have your say today at https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/basc. 

If Before and After School care is important to your family, I encourage you to complete this survey. 

Information gathered, will help us move forward with finding a way to support parents with before and after 

school places for their children. 

 

PRINCIPALS 
AWARDS       

 

Aarnikah—K/1J 

Jet—1/2W 

Zalia—1/2W 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/basc


Zone Athletics Carnival 

The Cronulla Zone Athletics carnival will take place tomorrow at Sylvania Athletics track. We wish all students 

competing at the event, the best of luck and we hope that the weather will be clear on the day. 

Thank you to Mr. Willams and Mrs. Atu, who will be accompanying students to the event. 

A reminder that students need to be at school no later than 8:00am.  Please bring along additional warm 

clothing for the day. 

 

Mosaic sculptures and Bottle Tops 

Thank You to the parents that have donated old plates and crockery to be used in our Mosaic sculptures for 

the “Not just a Brush Exhibition” to be held at Hazlehurst Galley in November this year. 

We are still accepting donations so please send these into our office if you have some to share. 

We are also still collecting plastic bottle tops of all colours, to be used in art projects. 

 

LIM Assembly 

Our Term 2 Leader in Me assembly will take place Friday 27th September at 9:30am. 

 

Happy Holidays 

As this will be our final newsletter for Term 3, I would like to wish all our families a safe and happy school  

holiday break. A reminder there is no Staff Development Day to begin Term 4 and the Students and teachers 

return to school Monday October 14th. 

 

Kind Regards 

Narelle Chaplin     

Relieving Principal 



Grandparents Day 



2019 Loose Change 
Challenge fundraising
This fundraising challenge is back for 2019!  Last year we raised 
over $1100.00.  This year we aim to raise $1300.00

Every week from Monday 2nd Sept – Friday 27th Sept

Over the 4 weeks bring in your loose change to raise valuable 
funds for your school!

There’s great prizes for the class that brings in the most amount 
of $$$

Winning class will be announced in Term 4 on Friday 18th Oct

All the best to the winning class!





7 

 







 

 

 

 

 

 
 

22nd August 2019 

 

School Uniform Policy 

  
 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 

 

This is a reminder that all students are to be wearing correct Miranda Public School uniform when 

attending school or when representing the school at Inter-school events. Unfortunately, we have 

noticed that since the weather has become cooler, several students are wearing items of clothing 

that are not school uniform e.g. different coloured jumpers, jackets, colourful or grey tights and 

colourful long-sleeved shirts under school uniform tops.  If students do not have a Miranda Public 

School  jacket or jumper, they may wear a plain royal blue jumper or royal blue jacket. Boys 

tracksuit pants should be plain royal blue and girls are to wear plain unpatterned blue tights. 

 

Our Uniform shop is open on Wednesday mornings from 9am.  Orders can also be made at the 

school office Mon - Fri. Alternatively, our uniform is for sale at Claudine’s Clothing at Caringbah. 

 

A reminder also to parents, that we have an increasing amount of lost property at the school. If 

your child is missing any uniform items please come in and check, as they may have been placed 

in the lost property.  

 

Could you also ensure that all your child’s clothing is clearly marked with their name to make it 

easier to return any lost items to them.  

 

We do appreciate that the majority of students are adhering to our school uniform policy, 

demonstrating pride in their school and setting an example to others, through their smart 

standards of dress. 

 

Thank you to all parents and caregivers for supporting our school uniform policy. 

 

 

Kellie Shields                                                                                              Narelle Chaplin 

Relieving Assistant Principal                                                               Relieving Principal 

MIRANDA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
3 Sylva Avenue, MIRANDA   2228 

Telephone: 9524 4631   FAX: 9540 4793 
Email: miranda-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: www.miranda-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 












